
 
 
To:  NADE Board of Directors 
From:  Terri Klubertanz 
Date:  February 24, 2021 
Subject: NADE Strategic Plan Committee Midyear 2021 Report 
 
I have been in contact with all the committee members and we are in the process of 
reviewing the Strategic plan.  With the elimination of the CCP chair, additional changes 
will be needed in certain sections of the plan. 
 
A complete and thorough review of the plan was accomplished and recommended 
changes submitted to the Board for the 2020 annual meeting.  Understandably, with no 
meeting, the changes have not been acted on.  We will incorporate all of those 
recommendations, as well as any new ones, in our annual report this year. 
 
I will again submit an article for the spring Advocate requesting member feedback on the 
Strategic Plan.  We would appreciate any feedback from the Board also. 
 
The committee will review any and all feedback received, analyze comments for 
appropriateness for inclusion in the next Strategic plan, and prepare a final report with 
any recommendations for Board consideration at the NADE national meeting.   
 
Thank you for the opportunity to serve as Chair of this committee. 
 
Terri Klubertanz 
Chair, Strategic Plan committee 
 
 
 
 
 


